Epiphany State Committee Meeting
Minutes of August 26, 2017
Committee Members Present:

Ben Robertson, Donna Trapp, Betsy Boaze, Bill Bengston, Jackie Hyche, Danna Griner, Suzy Bolick, and Mary Frances Thompson (SD) 

Committee Members Absent:

Tom Geddens and George Dewhirst
Ben Robertson called the meeting to order and Mary Frances Thompson opened with prayer.
Donna moved that the minutes of the May 2017 meeting be approved as distributed.  Danna seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Donna stated that with the check to be received from Betsy’s church we will once again receive more in donations than were spent for the Greenville weekend in August.  The checking account still has just over $9000.  Quite a few expenditures have been necessary recently for t-shirts, Bibles, crosses, and supplies for Star Guides.  Some of the money for t-shirts will be collected with sales to team members.
There is a weekend scheduled at DJJ (Broad River Road) for October 27-29.  Suzy made a motion that Ben Robertson serve as the Lay Director for the October weekend, Jackie seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.  Ben  has 22 confirmed team members at this point.  Training will tentatively be September 16.  There are a few new team members and some from North Carolina.  More team is needed, especially outside kitchen staff.  He met with Chaplain Portier and she still does not want to conduct co-ed weekends.  He broached the subject of a simultaneous weekend.  She was receptive to that idea and suggested another room in the Willow Lane Chapel that could be used for the girls and suggested that joint chapel services would be acceptable.  This would eliminate many logistical issues of having the girls remain on their campus.  Talks would still have to be presented twice (once for girls and once for boys) and there are still a few logistics to work out, but everyone feels that this idea is worth pursuing.  Hopefully this will eliminate many of the disruptions of having the boys and girls together.
Per Epiphany Ministry Inc., we should have a Disciplinary Policy.  Ben distributed the proposed Disciplinary Policy for South Carolina.  He noted that the Spiritual Director was a part of the decision making process for any disciplinary action and felt that is was extremely important that they be involved.  There was a question about attitudes being such that they may not break a rule, but were extremely disruptive to the entire weekend.  It was decided that this should not be in the Disciplinary Policy, but the Epiphany Rules should be updated to include this.  Most situations like this can be handled through counseling with the Lay Director and Spiritual Director.  Ben noted that we have a very good relationship with all of the facilities where we serve and we do not need to do anything to jeopardize that relationship.  Donna moved to accept the Disciplinary Policy, Suzy seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
Ben suggested that the Epiphany Rules needed to be updated and distributed a copy with suggested changes.  Discussion was held around several of the rules:

#23 – may need to specify that no one can use their Epiphany status to visit individual juveniles but may attend a program presented by DJJ (ie:  basketball games, ROTC dinner, graduation, etc.)
#26 – there was considerable discussion about the statement in this rule that Stars attend by choice – this will need to be discussed with Mark Calagaris at the Greenville Detention Center – we also need to remind him that Stars cannot join in the middle of the program – we need to return to meeting with the Stars for several minutes prior to the beginning of the weekend for the purpose of explaining the rules and expectations for the weekend

#27 – add the Spiritual Director

#28 – need to add this rule – “All team members are important whether inside or outside of the facility and should show appropriate respect to all other team members.  Circumstances may dictate that additional duties could be assigned and should be accepted with grace.”

Updated rules were not adopted at this time, but will continue to be tweaked.

The Committee again discussed the possibility of doing five weekends in 2018 (two each at Camp Aspen and Broad River Road and one in Greenville).  Suzy will contact Erin Moffett at Camp Aspen to set up those weekends.  Ben tasked Suzy and Donna with coordinating these weekends and setting the dates.  Jackie is also going to see who is now at Camp Long (Aiken) and see if there is a possibility of doing another weekend there.  We need to begin grooming team members a Lay Directors for these weekends – suggestions were Sue Kanipe, Smoke Kanipe, Steve & Ginny Quam, Linda Eckley, and Frances Tompkins.  
Ben noted that we have not heard from George Dewhirst in some time and we may need to replace him on the State Committee.  Bill has contact information and has volunteered to reach out to George.  In addition, there are three members who rotate off at the end of 2017 (Tom Geddens, Donna Trapp, and Bill Bengston).   Ben mentioned that Deacon Rocky Dworak has expressed an interest and is very enthusiastic about the ministry and has done a lot to promote it already.  New Committee members can be elected at a later meeting, but it is not too early to begin thinking about who would be willing to serve.
Ben reminded everyone that his term as National Representative will come to a conclusion at the end of the National Meeting in September.  He nominated Donna to serve in that position, Danna seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
Betsy reminded everyone about the e-mails that we received from the mothers of two Stars who attended the Greenville weekend.  This is possibly the first time that we have ever heard from a parent of one of the Stars.  Ben is going to respond to them, especially the one who wanted to know what her church could do to support Epiphany.  He is going to see about the possibility of presenting a program to this church (Brookwood, which is a non-denominational church in Greenville) about Epiphany.

Recruitment is paying off (finally!) and we are getting new team members.  We need to grow our volunteer base in certain areas like Greenville in order to continue to serve that facility.  We also need to start grooming team members for other positions, especially Lay Director.  It was suggested that we might consider having a state wide training which explains all of the different jobs required for the weekend.  This could be a good time to recruit Lay Directors.  

Bill mentioned that he has photos from various Epiphany events which could be used for any type of promotion or program that we present. 

Mary Frances closed the meeting with a prayer.

Jackie moved that the meeting be closed with a second by Suzy.  The motion was unanimously passed.

